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Mr Dean Kent
Group Engineer
Baiada (Tamworth) Pty Ltd
642 Great Western Highway
GIRRAWEEN NSW 2145

27/07/2020

Dear Mr Kent

Baiada Integrated Poultry Processing Facility (SSD-9394)
Request for Additional Information

I refer to the Response to Submissions for the Baiada Integrated Poultry Processing Facility
(SSD-9394). Further to our letter of 23 July 2020, the Department has identified additional matters
that need to be addressed.  These matters relate to potential hazards and risks due to the storage
of LNG and the proposed refrigeration system, including:

1. the storage and transport of LNG must be included as part of the preliminary risk screening
assessment as described in the Department’s Applying SEPP 33 guideline

2. indication of the location/s for the filling of LNG tanks on-site
3. verification of the standards and codes of practice to which LNG facilities will be designed and

operated
4. indication of the materials of the secondary refrigerant and if these are dangerous goods,

include this material as part of the preliminary risk screening
5. verification of the refrigeration system(s) proposed for the facility and clarify if anhydrous

ammonia and/or the secondary refrigerant will be distributed throughout the facility.

As there have been some inconsistencies and incomplete information that have been provided to
date, you are requested to engage an experienced and qualified dangerous goods specialist/
consultant to verify the dangerous goods quantities/ operations/ processes/ transport being
proposed for the development, and verify the preliminary risk screening. 

You are requested to provide the information, or notification that the information will not be provided,
to the Department by Friday 7 August 2020. If you are unable to provide the requested information
within this timeframe, you are requested to provide, and commit to, a timeframe detailing the
provision of this information.

If you have any questions, please contact Ania Dorocinska, who can be contacted on 9274 6225 or
at ania.dorocinska@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Joanna Bakopanos
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Team Leader
Industry Assessments


